
Lenawee Health Network (LHN) 

Full Meeting 

Meeting Minutes – May 14, 2020 

 

Attendees (15):  

Name Agency Name Agency 

Juliana Moore Care Pregnancy Center 

ProMedica Diabetes Edu. 

Stacey Tilton ProMedica Farms/Veggie 

Mobile 

Sue Lewis Catholic Charities Frank Nagle ProMedica Bixby/Herrick 

Hospitals 

Chris Rising Family Medical Center Martha York Region 2 Area Agency on Aging 

Cari Rebottaro Lenawee Department on Aging Laura Schultz Pipis United Way of Monroe/Lenawee 

Laura Covey Thome PACE Brian Elliot  DisAbility Connections 

De’Angelo Boone All About Adrian and Habitat for 

Humanity 

Beth Deakins YMCA of Lenawee County 

Christal Albig Goodwill SEMI Jackie Bradley Lenawee Community Mental 

Health Authority 

Brian Jones Lenawee Intermediate School 

District 

  

  

Frank Nagle called the meeting to order at 8:05 a.m. and conducted roll call. 

 

Agenda Review – No additions requested to the agenda 

 

Minutes Review – Motion by Sue Lewis, Support by Juliana Moore, with unanimous support.  

 

 

LHN Leadership Updates: 

 

PLEASE NOTE – all updates are subject to change in accordance with federal, state, local 

guidance/restrictions in response to COVID-19/Coronavirus. Due to the rapid changing nature of 

circumstances, please contact agencies directly to inquire the status of events, functions, and operations. 

 

Collective Impact Core 

- CIC held a Zoom meeting in May. Updates from CIC Groups can be found at the Google Drive Link. 

Please review these updates as you would meeting minutes. -> CIC Google Drive. 

 

Building a Trauma Informed Community 

- ACEs training is getting scheduled in Brooklyn in the near future. ACEs trainings cannot be conducted 

virtually.  
 

2020 Census 

- Frank will reach out to Clint for a status update on the Lenawee 2020 Census. It is reported by 

participants that Lenawee was at least at 56% completion in recent reports.  

 

COVID-19 

- Catholic Charities (Sue Lewis) asks how other agencies/organizations are planning and preparing to re-

open. Dialogue ensued related to entry point temperature screenings, logging, and action items for 

various scenarios. Frank will provide CDC masking and re-opening guideline documents in the follow-

up email for participants to reference.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/u/1/folders/1ClKzdkkahYAhnDLl5ubJM-8JAl6GJAYP


- Family Medical Center shared they are screening everyone at their entrance. Everyone is required to 

wear a mask. They have transitioned many aspects of care to telemedicine platforms.  

- Community Mental Health shares they have installed Plexiglas barriers in locations where 6 feet 

distances is not possible.  

- Participants requested the LHN check to see what the Lenawee Health Department’s guidance is for re-

opening and precautions to implement to ensure the safety of staff and the community.  

- It was brainstormed if a separate meeting is needed for agencies/organizations to network and share how 

they are reopening.    

 

 

Quality of Life for Older Adults: 

Department on Aging provided an update that they do have SOME masks for older adults. If someone is in 

need, they will provide a mask if supply on hand permits. Operationally, they are phasing back into providing 

personal and respite care in a safe and healthy manner. They are hopeful the Senior Lifestyle Expo will take 

place in September.  

 

Region 2 Area Agency on Aging shared information on GetSetUp.com. This resource provides virtual classes 

(for a fee) to individuals wanting to learn about virtual capabilities and how they function. Region 2 is 

scheduling their first virtual Diabetes PATH cohort in June.  

 

disAbility Connections shared that it is important for our community to find ways to provide resources and 

support to families and caregivers. This population is experiencing a higher level of care demands and are likely 

in need of support themselves.  

   

 

Opioid Addiction and Abuse: 

HRSA RCORP Planning – Lenawee Opioid Response Project 

- Final sustainability planning session to occur June 3, 2020. The project has been extended through 

November 30, 2020, with flexibility to establish a project end date prior if that is best suited for the 

community and project.  

 

HRSA RCORP Implementation Grant NOFO 

- Application is near completion and will be submitted by May 22, 2020. If awarded, this grant will 

provide $1,000,000 of grant funds spread over three years of project implementation. All final 

documents will be submitted to the LHN Google Drive Grants folder.  

 

April Drug Take Back Day 

- The Drug Take Back Day scheduled for April 25, 2020 is cancelled due to the COVID-19 outbreak. 

Please share with your agency, consumers, and coalitions.  

 

 

Overweight and Obesity Incidence: 

MDHHS 4x4 SPAN – Physical Activity Grant 

- Presently working with community stakeholders to identify the feasibility of formulating a meeting 

comprised of the many groups currently working in or allocating resources toward non-

motorized/activity friendly interventions.  

 

Food Access 

- Application has been submitted to Michigan Health Endowment Fund to scale nutrition and healthy 

lifestyles education and workshops in Lenawee County. This will include a gardening, Social 

Determinants of Health, Education, and food access components. This is a two year grant awarding just 



over $300,000 for nutrition and healthy lifestyles interventions. All final documents will be uploaded to 

the LHN Google Drive Grants folder. 

 

Events/Health Screenings 

- United Way of Monroe and Lenawee reports that the April Health Check Event is cancelled.  

- Opportunity exists for the LHN to disseminate educational resources about self-monitoring chronic 

conditions during the COVID-19 outbreak.  

 

Evidence-Based Programming  

- MSU-Extension has established online nutrition education series. Link to register -> 
https://events.anr.msu.edu/npavirtual/ 

  

 

Emerging Issues: 

- Lenawee Essential Needs Council is providing food delivery for people who need it. If in need, please 

contact Nancy Bishop with DHS.  

- Brian Jones (LISD) reports that MiPHY potentially will resume in the fall. Some assessments may need 

to be made up in the spring and there could be lower participation due to COVID-19.  

- De’Angelo Boone (All About Adrian Coalition) reports that the next meeting for A3 will be on June 7, 

2020 via Zoom.  

 

The LHN’s next meeting is scheduled for June 11, 2020 as a Free Conference Call meeting.  

 

Next LHN Leadership meeting is scheduled for June 15, 2020. Via Free Conference Call meeting.  

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

Frank Nagle 

Manager Population Health 

LHN Chairperson 

ProMedica Bixby Hospital and Herrick Hospitals 

https://events.anr.msu.edu/npavirtual/

